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October 20, 2020 

 

Mr. Ross Povenmire 

Boxford Conservation Commission 

7A Spofford Road 

Boxford, Massachusetts 01921 

 

Re:  Request for Amended Order of Conditions  

 Substation Rebuild Project – East Boxford Substation 

 24 Pond Street, Boxford Massachusetts 01921 

 

 

Dear Mr. Povenmire: 

On behalf of Massachusetts Electric Company d/b/a National Grid (MEC), Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc. 

(VHB) is submitting this request for an Amended Order of Conditions for the Substation Rebuild Project – 

East Boxford Substation at 24 Pond Street, Boxford, Massachusetts. 

The Project is for the construction of a new 13.2-kilovolt (kV) substation north of the existing East Boxford 

#33 Substation located at 24 Pond Street as well as retiring the existing substation. MEC submitted the 

Notice of Intent for the Project on December 5, 2018 and the Town issued the Order of Conditions on 

December 27, 2018 (Boxford File #114-1271).  

During the Project, the following two minor changes to the plan were identified: 

1. A field change occurred which shifted the underground sections of conduit from within the 

roadway on Pond Street to the road shoulder along the eastern side of Pond Street, which 

reduced the overall amount of work within the roadway.  This field change is depicted on the 

attached plan set (Sheet 1 of 2); and 

 

2. As depicted on the NOI plan set, a culvert was installed under the proposed driveway to the new 

substation, with riprap placed around the inlet and outlet.  Due to safety concerns as a result of 

the depth and slope of the inlet, MEC is requesting approval from the Town to install a 42-inch 

high split-rail fence, to limit/prevent inadvertent access to the depression.  The inlet and 

proposed location of the fence are located within 100-foot buffer zone.  This requested field 

change is depicted on the attached plan set (Sheet 2 of 2). 

On behalf of MEC, we respectfully request that the Commission issue an Amended Order of Conditions 

for the Project, for the changes presented herein. As required, abutters within 100 feet of the property 

have been notified.  A check made payable to the Town of Boxford in the amount of $400.00 is enclosed 

to cover the local filing fee.  
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Please schedule this for review at your next regularly scheduled Commission meeting. Should you have 

any questions concerning this submittal or require additional information, please contact me at your 

convenience at 508-951-2328 or by email at eolson@vhb.com. 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Eric Olson 

Senior Environmental Scientist and Project Manager 

eolson@vhb.com 

 

CC:  Joshua Holden, National Grid 

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection 



eolson
Callout
Field change shifting the underground sections in the road/shoulder.  



eolson
Callout
Field change showing proposed 3-rail wood split fence around rip rap inlet to culvert.
















